PAVRC Inc General Meeting

 April 6th 2006

Meeting opened at 7:50 p.m.

Apologies:  Val Marden, Ron Hewett, Barb Scholar, Clive & Hennie Foster, Brian Marden.
Present: Mark & Kathryn Taylor, Mozzie McMahon, John & Joan Hills, Neville Hitch, Neil Spriggs, Cec Scholar, Liz Petry, Peter Gerblich, Iris & Graeme Herde, Franz Heinrich, Vicky Hewett, Max & Judy McLeod, Trevor Usher, Bryan Press, Peter McKerlie, Wayne Miller, Pat & Horrie Press, Bill Hale, Derek Wilson, Glen Hitch, Rob Righetti.

Visitor: Russel Martin of Mambray Creek was introduced by Graeme & Iris Herde and indicated he would like to become a member. He has a 1969 XW Falcon, silver in colour. President Mark welcomed Russel to the club as a new member.

It was moved by Max McLeod and seconded by John Hills that the minutes be received as a true and correct record.

Business Arising: Nil 

Inwards Mail: Magazines

   
The Smoke Signal



   
The Grease Rag

   
The Buzzer Box



   Minutes FHMCC Meeting /invoice for Membership fees for FHMCC of $35:00. 



   Membership fees from Leigh Lewis and Terry Riorden

Outwards Mail: Nil

Moved by Vicky and seconded by Neil that this report be accepted. Carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Auditors Report returned to Treasurer.

Copy of Financial Statement for Year Ending 28th February 2006 is attached.

Income March $ 1093:00 Registration Day – includes $43:00 from BBQ. 

Bal Term Deposit a/c  $ 2022:56

Rally a/c                      $  1097:40

3 Bills to pay this month - AustPost $40:00 (Post Box Rental)




       Cec Scholar $100:00 (Photocopying)




       Kathryn Taylor  $41:65 (advert in

       Transcontinental for Registration Day)

Moved by Neil and Seconded by Max that these bills are paid and report is accepted. All in favour. Carried.

Rally Report:  Presented by Derek Wilson, Rally Director.

· Meals have been organised.

· The Itinerary has been worked out, with morning tea at

Wilmington, Bush Tucker on way to Melrose and Lunch at Remarkable Views Winery, Murraytown.

· Letters have been sent to prospective sponsors.

· Trophies have not been organised as yet; unsure of number of categories. The History of them is they were started by Graeme Herde using Myall bases and taken up by Dave Marden.

Graeme suggested taking good quality digital photos through the day of the vehicles which are voted for in each category getting them printed in colour with the inscribed plaque on a wooden frame.

Historic Registration:  The FHMCC has included a list which indicates Categories of 

      Vehicles be

· Veteran to end 31/12/1918

· Vintage 1919 – 31/12/1930

· Post Vintage 1931 – 31/12/1949

· Historic 50’s

· Historic 60’s

· Historic 70’s

Bikes

· Veteran < 1919

· Vintage 1920 – 1930

· Post Vintage 1931 – 1944

· Classic 1945 – 1984

Mark advised members with a vehicle on Historic Registration who may want to put it on gas to go on to the website and join in the push for gas on vehicles. Mark thanked those members who made the effort and turned up on Stamping Day.  43 people paid their dues. This day will continue yearly from now and will be on the last Sunday in March each year. The BBQ was a good idea and made it a good day. 

( There will be a Rally Committee Meeting next Thursday 13th April at 7pm. at the clubrooms.

General Business: 


Report from Graeme re Port Pirie Rally -  It was a hot weekend at Port Pirie; our last rally was wet and muddy. (Comments from some of their members being it would be the last rally of ours they would be attending.) One person on the PADARC Rally likened it to “a trip to Guantanamo Bay” i.e. to Bute – with nothing to d o once they got there. There were 108 cars entered – some very nice cars. 


Garry Pattingale is planning their next rally which may be in 2007. Due to low numbers of Kimba members now, they may need to combine with Whyalla Club. It will be limited to 40cars and will be a rolling rally i.e. meet at Pt Augusta for lunch stay at hawker overnight and Peterborough next day. The idea is that it enables entrants to see different country, takes the people put of their own towns and makes them mix socially.

The large size of the Port Pirie rally made it hard to manage and for catering. We learnt from this at one of our rallies that we need to manage numbers. There was one <1930, and 1 Veteran the rest were 30’s 40’s and ‘modern”.

Treasurer asked that someone approve the Petty Cash reimbursement cheque for the Secretary. Moved Neil, seconded Iris. Amount of $50 for the Rally and $100 for General Club Business. Iris asked that the Secretary be given a cheque on an “as needed” basis. All agreed.

A separate Rally Petty Cash record will need to be kept.


Mark said there were some photos in with the rally a/c information. He wondered whom they belonged to.  He said one was of the Hewett's tourer.

Treasurer Liz made some comments Re the Auditor’s Report – Liz said she kept the books as a  “Cash Basis” and Grant did the report as an “Accrual Basis”.  There was a receipt in May 05, which did not have a carbon copy. It was found to be a payment to John Moss re sausages for a BBQ. It was not noted in the journal. But was noted on the statement.  Grant made several recommendations at the end of the report.

· That a Running balance of the Petty Cash be recorded. Kathy advised that this has not been audited previously.

· All bankings to be noted.

· There were multiple bankings – one was same day which was easily identified and the other was a late banking of monies due to a health issue unable to get to do the bank.

· Banking – same person who does this also signs the cheques. 

A member asked who did the audit – it was arranged by Grant Hartmann of Onesteel (a former Treasurer of the club.) Trevor said he believed a colleague of Grants did the audit. He recommended that we get an Accountant to do the Audit next year.

A copy of the recommendations is attached.

Moved by Cec and seconded by Vicky that the Audit and report be accepted. All in favour.

Club Captains Report:  

April 22nd - There is  a run to Quorn for the Ramsay Village residents. Meet at clubrooms at 1pm and load up passengers departing 2 p.m. The drive will be via Pichi Richi Pass, stop at Public Toilets, around the Quorn township, railyards, returning by 3pm. Members available is per March minutes – Mozzie, John Hills (3) Bryan Press, Franz Heinrich, Mark (2) Horrie (3) Stan (?) Ron (/).

May 21st – organised by Max McLeod – details at May Meeting.

Club Person of Year Award – 1st – Neil Spriggs

   2nd – Franz Heinrich

   3rd – Mark Taylor.

Cec said he felt there should be a ladies award. If there were the results would be – 1st – Kathy Taylor

       2nd – Val Marden 

       3rd - Vicky Hewett and Judy McLeod

General Business (continued)

Mark advised members that there would be a visit from the Alvis Club on 22nd April 07.  They will be staying at the Standpipe and going on the train to Quorn. They have asked the club if they could watch their vehicles in a secure site. They have indicated that we can use them for a display if we wish.Mark has arranged with Di Pratt Of DECS that we use the PASS Oval on Stirling Road. She requires a copy of the Liability Insurance to be attached to the form. Cec asked if there would be a cost – Mark indicated possibly $50 which would be reimbursed by the Alvis Club.

Cec advised he has finally printed the Gulf Torque. The copier at Skillshare is now working.

He advised he needs anecdoted from members to put in the Rally Magazine. Some with a bit of humour would be appreciated. These would be required by September meeting at latest. A suggestion was car and driver profiles. Judy has offered a guillotine for the club.

Mark – Shed and Grounds. Cleanup on 29th April at 9:30 a.m. BYO lunch. Mark requested members please bring tools with them. 


Old Magazines from other clubs – how long do we keep them for? Suggested by members 2 years max and to put others out for members to take if they want them. 

No raffle tonight as Vicky hewett forgot to bring the prize. 

Meeting closed at 8:45 p.m.  

